
   

 
Lions International is making  

history this weekend at the Lions 
International Convention in Las 
Vegas! Congratulations to Lion 

Gudrun Yngvadottir of  
Gardabaer, Iceland who will  
become the first ever female  

Lions Clubs  
International President  

(2018-2019)!  
 

Exciting times for Lions!  

 M 
 

usings from DGE Fred Plett  

 This is being written before departure to Las Vegas 
and my final training and installation as your District 
Governor. As this is published, I will still be a couple of days away 
from being installed. Hence the DGE title. What we can expect in 
2018-2019 is largely a continuation of the wonderful leadership 
we as a District have been blessed with over the past few years, 
with essentially the same outstanding people, albeit with some 
position reshuffling. However, we have mostly all new Zone 
Chairs, which will increase the pool of talent for higher 
office. Thanks to all who agreed to serve on this cabinet. The 
District Leadership is grateful for your service. The theme this 
year is "We Serve, However Said". The personal pin has that 
theme, and a couple of crossed lightning bolts signifying my 
career as a Power Engineer, an electric utility guy.  
 A corollary to "we serve, however said" is "we serve, however 
done", in other words, "your club, your way". Let's look at how we 
serve our respective communities and ask ourselves if what we do 
is relevant to the community, and whether what we do could be 
freshened, changed up, or modified in some way to make the 
service more relevant, exciting to our current membership and 
attractive to new, younger, potential prospects.  
 The training the District has provided over the last couple of 
years has been excellent, and we will strive to make it even better 
this year and going forward, with more subjects. However, to be 
effective, we need club officers and others to attend and take 
advantage. We will publicize the dates well in advance. The 
leadership team early in the year will plan all dates so that we 
can push the training with enough advance warning. 
 The first cabinet meeting this year will be held August 5th at 
the Fireside Inn & Suites in West Lebanon, NH. Please look for the 
sign-up sheet included in this Roar.  Since we will be in the 
vicinity of Dartmouth-Hitchcock, we have arranged for a speaker 
from D-H on Childhood Cancer, a new signature project for Lions 
Clubs International. I look forward to seeing many of you there, to 
start this year off with a productive, positive bang!        
         
            

 

     

             ~ DGE Fred Plett  
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DG Fred Plett 
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    First Vice District Governor  

FVDG Sue Lindberg 
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    H: 603.673.1461 
 C: 603.321.2567 
    e:suelindbergnh@gmail.com 

 
Cabinet Secretary  
CS Tom Reynolds 
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    Weare, NH 03821 
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CT David Pierce 
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MCC Sam Longbook  
    37 St John Lane 
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   e:dgsam44h@comcast.net 

 
LEADERSHIP DIRECTORY 
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 Happy Summer to all Lion members 
 
 I am looking forward to serving as your 
Cabinet Secretary (CS) this year. 
 August 5, is the first Cabinet  
meeting at the Fireside Inn & Suites West 
Lebanon. Reservations are due by July 27th. 
If you have never attended a Cabinet meet-
ing, try to; you will meet people from 
across the District, get information on up-
coming activities and ideas which may be 
helpful as your clubs start their new year. 
There is a notice in this issue of the Roar for 
your Registration to attend. Come one, 
Come all for a good time! 
 DG visitation - I will be contacting Clubs 
to schedule DG Fred’s visitations. If you have 
a special event/project you wish him to at-
tend i.e. induction of new members/officers, 
please let me know.  
 I look forward to meeting everyone and 
if I can be of service, please don’t hesitate to 
contact me 
 
 YOURS IN LIONISM,  
 
 Tom Reynolds, Cabinet Secretary 
 tcreynoldsjr@comcast.net 
 Cell (603)494-2690 

 
 Over the last few years you have 
heard us refer to our “Leadership 
Team” on many occasions. It is not 
necessarily positions we hold with  
titles, it is positions we hold in 
terms of  
respect and trust with each other. 
We do truly all care about each 
other and are constantly helping 
each other. And in case you didn’t 

notice we have a lot of fun doing it. 
 Each year, members of the “Leadership Team” change 
a bit.  New people step up and others step back a bit.  
We are always looking for new  
people to join this team and enjoy the mentoring and  
camaraderie we have all enjoyed. There is a lot of experi-
ence and knowledge among this team and we are eager 
to share. 
 This year is no different. You will see many of the 
same faces along with some new ones. These new Lions 
have agreed to take a step forward. For many, this is a 
very big step and we applaud you for doing this. It can 
be scary but we are here to help you along, just ask 
when you need it. 
 I am looking forward to working with DG Fred and 
his team this year. He has some great people working 
with him and I will be proud to be part of it.   
 I have been joking with him that my job this year is 
“and all other duties as assigned by your supervisor”. He 
is my supervisor!! He has already started asking me to do 
things and that is fantastic. You will be seeing DG Fred 
and his team out and about once we all get back from 
Las Vegas. So check the Roar for information. Save the 
dates of the 1st Cabinet Meeting on August 5 and the 
Fisher Cat Fun Night with the Lions on August 25th. 
There will be many more events coming! So keep reading 
the ROAR!! 
 
 Sue Lindberg, FVDGE 
 

LOOKING FOR THOSE DARN 
“DUCKS” !!! 

HELP ~ NEED VOLUNTEERS FOR 
CAMP ALLEN COOKOUTS 

 
Reply to:  terrimcgrew@charter.net 
 

CAN YOU HELP  on any of these 
DATES PLEASE?  

Sunday July 8th  
Sunday July 22nd   

Need 2 or 3 more volunteers  

Sunday July 29th  
August 19th   

Need 2 or 3 more volunteers 
  

HELP ~ NEED VOLUNTEERS FOR 
CAMP ALLEN COOKOUTS 

mailto:tcreynoldsjr@comcast.net
mailto:Terrimcgrew@charter.net
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          DISTRICT 44N                     FIRESIDE INN & SUITES 
       CABINET MEETING                            25 Airport Road  

                  West Lebanon, NH 03784 
 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 5, 2018 

        8:30–9:00 am    Registration/Social 
           9:00 am     Call to Order 
           9:15 am      Breakfast 

($22.00 per person) 

 
(All committee reports are requested in writing, and only the really essential  

highlights are to be given orally and limited to a maximum of 2 minutes). 
  

Send your reservations to CS Tom Reynolds No Later Than July 27th 
email: tcreynolds@comcast.net  

cell: 603.494.2690 
(Tear or Cut Here) 

——————————————————————————————————————————-
- 

DISTRICT 44N AUGUST 5TH CABINET MEETING 

Please be courteous and make your  
 

   Reservation by July 27, 2018   
 
 Please make checks payable to:  

Lions District 44N  
and mail to: 

 CS Tom Reynolds 
21 East Road, Weare, NH 03281  

 

   CLUB:___________________________________ (OFFICE):________________________ 
 
   NAME:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
   NAME:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
   NAME:_____________________________________________________________________ 
  
   NAME:_____________________________________________________________________  
 

 
            #_____  attending @ $22.00 pp      Amount Enclosed:  $_____________  
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Entry Form 

(please fill out information below) 

Yes, I’d like to play! 

 

Individual Entries @ $125 x ______ = ______ 

 

Foursome Entries @ $500 x ______ = ______ 

 

I wish to sponsor a hole for $125 ___________ 

 

The Works 

(Team and hole sponsor) @$600 ___________ 

 

Name of organization to appear on hole  

Sponsorship ___________________________ 

_____________________________________ 

 

No, I can’t play this year.  Enclosed is my  

donation for $_________________________ 

 

I would like to donate a raffle prize.   

Please contact me at ____________________ 

 

$___________ Total amount enclosed 

 

Please make checks payable to: 

Chesterfield Lions Club - Golf 

 

Mail to:  

Chesterfield Lions Club - Golf 

PO Box 151 

Chesterfield, NH  03443 

2018 Chesterfield Lions 

John K. Schlichting 

Golf Classic 

The Golf Classic consists of an 18-hole 

tournament using a scramble format 

with teams assigned to selected 

flights based on handicaps. The site of 

the tournament is Bretwood Golf 

Course. You may designate your own 

foursome or we will assist in selecting 

a group for you.  The entry fee is $125 

per person or $500 per foursome. 

We also invite you or your company 

to sponsor a hole with $125  

contribution. A sign with the spon-

sor’s name will be displayed at one of 

the 18 holes. 

Dress Code 
 

Please Note: Collared Shirts, Soft 

Spikes, No Jeans 

20th Anniversary 

Chesterfield Lions 
John K. Schlichting 

  

Golf Classic 

Tuesday, July 10, 2018 

 
Bretwood 

North Golf Course 
365 East Surry Road 

Keene, NH 

365 East Surry Road 

Keene, NH 

(603) 352-7626 

20th Anniversary 
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The DogSight Project 

 

 A Program of the  
      New Hampshire Lions 

Multiple District 44  
Health Services Board 

 

PUPPY RAISING!!! 
 
 

      Two charter members of the Winchester  
Centennial Lions Club will soon be raising a  
Fidelco puppy and we will be chronicling their 
journey in our column. They qualified to  
become a puppy raising family this Spring. Like 
becoming a Fidelco client, Fidelco puppy raisers 
go through a thorough application process.  
 Theresa and Kerry Ford visited Fidelco  
several times to observe puppy raising classes 
and attend orientation. Fidelco even visited 
their home to help them ensure a safe  
environment for a new and curious puppy. 
Sometime this summer, and maybe it’s already 
happened, the litter will be born that has the 
puppy the Fords will raise. Stay tuned!!! 
     You can help us jump-start the new Lions 
year with a summer donation to the DogSight 
Project!  Donations may be sent to:  

 
DSP Chair Linda Piekarski,15 Edgewood 

Ave, Keene, NH 03431. Please make checks 
payable to LSHF with DSP on the memo line.  
      
 The independence a guide dog brings to a 
blind person is priceless. Your contribution gives 
that gift many times over. Thank you! 
 
     Linda Piekarski 
     Chair, the DogSight Project 
     lpiekarski@ne.rr.com 
 

                             

                         

    

 

Goal: $15,000   Raised to Date: $0 
  

 
 
 

Stories from the Heart” 
 

Lions Serving the World 
One Person at a Time  

 
     Is a book by Past International Director 
Robert Littlefield that relays how service to 
those in need transforms lives and gives  
individuals a sense of purpose. The  
designation “from the heart” was carefully 
chosen because it identifies a place of origin. 
     Using stories from the heart to relay how 
service to those in need transforms lives and 
creates a greater appreciation for the role 
that helping others can have on an  
individual’s sense of purpose. These stories 
detail Lions Clubs International and its  
impact on the world over the past one  
hundred years. 
     Celebrate Lions Clubs International  
Foundation’s (LCIF’s) 50th anniversary by  
ordering your copy; a portion of the proceeds 
will benefit LCIF. 
      On Monday, July 2, 2018, during PID 
Littlefield’s campfire discussion at the 101st 
Lions Clubs International Convention in Las 
Vegas he will discuss his book and its stories. 
     If you happen to be in Las Vegas, you will 
have the opportunity to meet him and have 
PID Littlefield sign copies of his book in the 
Exhibit Hall.  
  
 Don’t miss this unique opportunity! 
  

http://bit.ly/2s69rFo
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NEW BOD - During the June 14th meeting, a new 
Board of Directors was named and elected for the 
upcoming Lion Year 2018-2019. PDG Al Goldstein 
will move into the President’s position replacing 
Marie Hall. We thank Marie for all her dedication 
and service she gave during her six year tenure with 
Lions Youth Services and wish her the best as she 
moves into a new leadership role as SVDG for  
District 44H. I am sure she will remain involved 
with LYS and we look forward to her guidance. 
TWO VACANCIES - Lion Lenny Hall was named 
Vice President, Harry Armstrong named as  
Secretary and John Wynne will continue as  
Treasurer. We are still looking to fill two director 
positions from District 44H. If you are interested in 
supporting LYS and fill these two vacancies, please 
contact President Al Goldstein or Vice President 
Lenny Hall. 
CALENDAR RAFFLE - A Calendar Raffle is in the 
works, Lion Harry Armstrong is chairing this  
project and more details will soon be announced to 
all. 
PEACE POSTER CONTEST - Peace Poster Kits have 
been distributed to both district clubs who had 
placed an order for them. Ten Kits remain, so if 
your club has yet to order a Kit, please contact Lion 
Virginia Edwards at zinnthewhitexmas@aol.com  
Lion Virginia has been named Director for LYS and 
she will be the 44N Chair with assistance from  
Susan Pellerin-Adams. As of this date, a 44H Chair 
has yet to be named for this contest. DGE Jerry 
Vaccaro will announce this shortly. The following 
clubs are participating in the 2018-2019 Peace 
Poster Contest “Kindness Matters” - 
 
District 44H -  
Atkinson, Conway, Epsom-Chichester,  
Exeter, Hudson, Newmarket, Saddleback Mtn, Sea-
brook. 
 
District 44N –  
Brookline, Canaan, Chesterfield,  
Concord, Merrimack, Milford, Orford, 
Pinardville, Whitefield, and Winchester 
  
(18 clubs total)  

LIONS YOUTH SERVICES NEWS 
 

 

 

Have you bought your  
Calendar Raffle tickets yet? 

 
 The Drawing will take place at 
the LTSSA Soccer Games on  

July 21,2018  
at Castleton, University in  

Castleton VT.  
 

You don’t have to be  
present to win.  

 
 but, we sure would like it  

if you were there. 

 
Castleton University has a  

beautiful campus and stadium 

for the event. At least one of our 
soccer players on the team has 

already be accepted at  
Castleton University  

for next year. 
 

The games start at 4:00 in the  
afternoon with the women’s 
game and the men’s game  

starts at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Let’s support our teams and 

show them how much we enjoy 
the game. 

 
 

Cheryl Powers, Director 

Lions Twin State  
Soccer Association 
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LCIF Newsletter 

 
 Lions, my time as the chairman of Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) 
has been an  
experience I’ll never forget. In my travels, I’ve witnessed such strong character in 
Lions, something that does not surprise me, but is still incredible to see in action. 
Selflessness, perseverance, dedication, and compassion are the words that come to 
mind when thinking about the character of a Lion. 
 I want to extend my gratitude to all Lions. The life-changing service projects 
we perform would not be possible without you. I am consistently in awe of your  
outstanding dedication to service. The world is a better place because of your  
efforts, and it does not go unnoticed. 
 Speaking of making the world a better place, LCIF now has even more ways to 
empower the service of Lions. We’re launching two new grant opportunities, Leo 
Grants and District and Club Community Impact Grants, which you can read 
more about on LCIF.org. We’re also expanding our global causes to include  
diabetes,  
childhood cancer, the environment and hunger in addition to sight, youth,  
disaster relief and humanitarian service. All of this will be made possible by our 
most  
ambitious capital fundraising campaign yet. I encourage you to watch for more  
information soon on how you can be a part of this effort and empower the  
service of Lions. 
 As I reflect on the last year, I feel confident that Lions will continue to lead  
humanitarian causes with strength, compassion, and urgency.  
Remember, where there is a need, there is a Lion. Whether your own  
community needs a helping hand, or a community across the world is in need,  
Lions can work  
together to change someone’s life for the better. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 Chancellor Bob Corlew 
 Chairman, Lions Clubs International Foundation 
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR ERIC LINDBERG’S HOMECOMING  
                                JUNE 9, 2018 
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 The GOFFSTOWN LIONS 
Congratulations to both David 
and Lori.  Plus we donated 
$5,000 towards a van for the 
Fidelco Guide Dog Foundation. We 
also gave another $5,000 for 
general purposes. Looking 
forward to another great year  
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 The HOOKSETT LIONS 
awarded scholarships to two 
Hooksett graduating seniors, at a 
recent meeting. Lions President 
Lori Pinkham presented Sara 
Vilela and Nathan DiMauro, both 
Londonderry High Seniors, with 
$1,000 scholarships, recognizing 
them for their academic 
achievements and community 
service. Hooksett Lions, (photo 
left), President Lori Pinkham  
presented Sara Vilela and  
Nathan DiMauro with $1,000  
Scholarships 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 The MANCHESTER LIONS 
thanks Past District Governor  
Bill Brown for inducting our 2 
new club members and installing 
our new Officers 
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David Pierce receiving 
Granite State Fellow  

Lori Davis receiving  
Melvin Jones Fellowship  

Lion Bonnie swears in the new Board of Directors for  
2018-2019  
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 The AMHERST LIONS 

welcomed new King Lion Bob 
Gibson, June 26. First VP Danielle 
Pray, Second Vice President Reed 
Flowers and Third Vice President 
Bob Miskelly were also installed for 
the coming term. At the June 26 
event, Lion Ron Hebert was named 
as an LCIF Ambassador for his 
service contributions; outgoing King 
Lion Brian McGuigan received the 
Melvin Jones Award for his 
leadership; and Lion Joan Ferguson 
was awarded a Granite State 
Fellow for her volunteerism. Plans 
continue for the 6th Annual Car, 
Truck and Tractor Show, Saturday, 
Aug. 18. See Page 21. Lions who 
want to showcase their vehicle may 
use the registration form found on 
the club’s website. 
 
 The BEDFORD LIONS have 
been busy this month where several 
members attended and helped with 
Special Olympics. 100 were 
screened 53 prescription and non-
prescription glasses were given 
out. Another 23 more prescription 
glasses were ordered. A donation of 
$500 was given to Future in Sight 
at the June 2 walk and one 
member walked this year. Five 
members planted flowers donated 
in the Sensory Garden at Camp 
Allen.  433 glasses were also 
collected and donated by the 
Bedford Lions Club.  
 
 The MERRIMACK LIONS did a 
vision screening at Reeds Ferry 
Elementary School the last week in 
May. Screened 509 students and 
referred 24. Recycled 421 pair of 
glasses and 3 hearing aids this 
month. One Merrimack Lion 
worked at Walk for Sight, and the 
club donated $100 to the cause. 
Three of us attended District 
Governor Eric’s Homecoming on 
June 9th.   
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Bedford Lion Gardener Lion Claire Sills 

Sensory Garden at Camp Allen 

 
A thank you 

from Secretary 
Jeanne Bellemore 

(left),  and  
King Lion Mike 
Sills (right) to  
Sue Lindberg,  
Vice District   

Governor-elect 
(center)  for  

inducting new  
officers in the  
Bedford Lions  

http://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22283/file/2018%20registration(1).pdf
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  (cont’d) MERRIMACK LIONS 
Three Lions delivered groceries for 
Care Givers on June 5th and Four 
Lions delivered for them on June 21st. 
Made donations to many 
organizations this month.  $1,400 
was donated to Camp Carefree for a 
campership for a child from 
Merrimack. Donated $500 each to 
the St. James and St. John Neumann 
Food Pantries. Made payment on the 
Frank Murphy Memorial Scholarship 
for $500. Donated $500 to Care 
Givers and $250 to Camp Allen. Also 
made donations to Home Health & 
Hospice, Wounded Warriors, Meals on 
Wheels, Lions Twin State Soccer and 
NH Sight and Hearing. 
 
 
 The MILFORD LIONS held 
monthly free community spaghetti 
supper for about 85 people at the 
Share Outreach hall. Cooked breakfast 
for about 80 people at the year-end 
celebration for the Children’s 
Resiliency Retreat program that was 
held at the Boy's and Girl's Club of 
Souhegan Valley in Milford, Saturday 
June 23rd which supports children 
with family members with addiction 
issues. Provided four $1000 
scholarships to Milford High School 
Seniors. Presented the Ed Nichols 
Scholar/Athlete award to a boy and 
girl graduating senior. Provided 
funding for a new stove for the Boy's 
and Girl's club. Inducted the new BOD 
for the 2018-19 year.  
(Photo left, PID Ed Farrington being 
inducted into the President position 
by Lion Ernie Barrett.) (Photo left, 
Lions Herb Adams and Kevin Drew 
preparing breakfast for the “Retreat” 
program at the Boy’s & Girl’s club. 
Not pictured, KL John Wynne, Lions 
Tricia Shea and Rhonda Wynne.) 
 
 The WILTON LIONS Lion Richard 
Putnam presents the $1,000 Wilton 
Lions Club Scholarship to Hannah 
Kelley, June 5th. Hannah will be 
studying nursing at Endicott College.  
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Milford Community Supper 

PID Ed Farrington being inducted into the Milford Lions 
President’s position by Lion Ernie Barrett.  

Below, Lions Herb Adams and Kevin Drew preparing 
breakfast for the Children’s Resiliency Retreat program. 



 16 

    
 The ANTRIM-BENNINGTON LIONS Conval 
teacher Eric Bowman speaks to his experience as 
an educator then the Presidential gavel is passed 
from Sarah Edwards to Cheryl Riley (photos left). 
 
 The GAP MTN LIONS three members attended 
DG Eric’s homecoming and presented him with a 
check for $100 to be used as he wishes. Also, three 
of our members and a young volunteer cooked and 
served hamburgers and hot dogs for the incoming 
campers at Camp Allen on Fathers’ Day. This is a 
service project that we always enjoy doing, as 
there is so much excitement all around. The 
campers, families and staff are very appreciative. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 The JAFFREY-RINDGE LIONS DG Eric 
Lindberg presented KL James VanCampen with a 
Certificate of Appreciation. (photo left) 
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These are FREE  
     to a good home! 

 
Ladies Red Jacket  

size 18R 
  

 Men’s Black Tuxedo  
 Sparkly Black Velvet Jackets 

 size L  
 

PDG Nancy Nye  
603-242-6293  
nn6n@aol.com  

 
 
 

If responding by email, please put  
Red Jacket or TUX in memo line.  
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  The PETERBOROUGH LIONS is ending the 
year with a splash! Our annual Lucky Duck Club 
President took place June 30. At our June 
meetings, Linda Guyette recognized the efforts of 
members that made the Peterborough Lions Club 
great this past year. All officers and Board 
members received Certificates of Appreciation for 
their service. Perfect attendance awards were 
presented for years of perfect attendance:  
Phillip Gammons (5), Deidre McGrath-Fisher (6), 
Gary Fisher (7), Linda Guyette (7),  
Arlene MacArthur (7), Marcia Patten (8),  
Sue Blanchette (18), Roland Patten (31), and  
Dave Blanchette (51). DG Eric Lindberg attended 
our year-end meeting to install next year’s officers 
and induct two new members. Lion Marcia Patten  
was named a Melvin Jones Fellow for her 
outstanding service to the club: she served two 
terms as club President, several years as Program 
Director, submitted press releases and 
advertisements to local papers and publications as 
Chair of Public Relations and Publicity, was Chair 
of the Lucky Duck Race committee for three years, 
serves as Zone Chair of  Operation Kid Sight, 
trained members of five clubs to operate the SPOT 
screener, and coordinates use of the screener 
among the clubs in zone, and plans and works at 
screenings at local schools.  
 
 
  
 - District Governor Eric Lindberg -  
 

 “One of the last duties as District Governor 
included a great dinner with the Peterborough 
Lions Club where I had the honor of presenting 
a Melvin Jones Fellow, Inducting two new 
Lions and installing their officers for the 
upcoming year. I thank the Lions of District 
44N for the opportunity to take this fantastic  
journey. Now it’s time to go to the 
International Convention in Las Vegas and pass 
the torch to good friend District Governor 
elect, Fred Plett.. 
  
 Exciting times!”  
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From left: Arlene MacArthur  
sponsored Ashley Labnon and  
Ruthie Gammons, inducted by  

DG Eric Lindberg 

DG Eric Lindberg and  
Melvin Jones Fellow  

Marcia Patten 
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  The CHESTERFIELD LIONS  
were proud to dedicate their 
Centennial Legacy Project on 
June 16, 2018.  We presented 
the Gazebo at Wares Grove to 
the Town of Chesterfield and the 
Parks and Rec Department.  
Present to accept the Gazebo 
was Selectman Jeannie Aldrich.  
Pictured from left to right are:  
Barbara Mahoney, Jeannie 
Aldrich, Marty Mahoney, Kathy 
Robbins, Sue Parker, Maryann 
Lauterbach, King Lion Pamela 
Prentiss, Bonnie Miner, Bill 
Lauterbach, Bob Lester, and Dick 
Gatley.  It was a lovely evening 
the first outdoor concert of the 
summer series.  The band was 
very appreciative of the space 
and the acoustics also! 
 
 
 The KEENE LIONS  
(see photos left for the 2018 
Ashuelot Duck Race!)  
 

  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
The WESTMORELAND LIONS 
set up tables and chairs, as well 
as assembling and delivering a 
food basket door prize for the 
June “Friendly Meals” dinner at 
the Westmoreland Town Hall. 
Provided Lions Luncheons for ten 
Westmoreland School students at 
the June gathering for students 
performing an outstanding act of 
courtesy, kindness, citizenship, or 
scholastic improvement. Zone 
Chair Pamela Prentiss installed 
our 2018-2019 Officers and 
Directors. 
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King Lion Pamela Prentiss (2nd 
from right) with the 2018  

Scholarship Winners. 

Chesterfield Centennial  
Legacy Project, 

 Gazebo at Wares Grove 

The KEENE LIONS 2018 ASHUEL0T DUCK RACE 
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 The CONCORD LIONS Centennial 
Project #2 “Disease-resistant Elms are 
Popping Up in Concord”, was featured in 
an article by David Brooks in a June 3, 
2018 Sunday edition of the Concord 
Monitor. Former president of the 
Concord club saw in the newspaper that 
the city had to cut down all the trees, 
and this is when the club felt they had to 
do something. The club gifted new trees, 
six Liberty Elms which were planted at 
Rollins Park, two at White Park and 
three in Blossom Mill Cemetery. To read 
more about the Concord club’s donation 
and the planting of the Liberty Elms, 
please see the article that appears on 
their website concordmonitor.com 
 
 The HILLSBORO LIONS completed 
10 nights of Charitable Gambling and 
received $2342. Solicitations for our 
annual Golf tournament are under way. 
Golf Tournament is 4 August. $100 
donated to Hillsboro Area Food Pantry. 
Collected 58 pairs of eyeglasses and four 
hearing aids and one talking watch. 
Collected 1 pound of beer and soda can 
tabs for the Shriners. Erected two eight 
feet long park benches and planted a 
shade tree at Grimes Field children’s 
playground as another Centennial Legacy 
project.  Presented a Granite State 
Fellowship to retiring high school music 
teacher. Conducted blood drive. 
Conducted two Reading is Fundamental 
projects, one at the Hillsboro-Deering 
Elementary School, the other at the 
Washington Elementary School. 
Presented a total of $8000 in 
scholarships to 16 students. Conducted a 
blood drive with 21 registered donors 
and 22 pints collected. PCC Don and 
Lion Meg Ager will attend the Lions 
Clubs International Convention in Las 
Vegas. PCC Don Ager and GST Bob 
Hansen attended the monthly meeting of 
the Hillsboro Balloon Festival committee 
consisting of members from the Chamber 
of Commerce, the Hillsboro Volunteer 
Fire Department and the Hillsboro Lions. 
Our festival will be 12 July to 15 July.  
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Concord Lions BOD for next year, 
to be led by King Lion Sean Nolin 

(center) 

Outgoing  
KL Brian Cross  

receiving a  
Melvin Jones  

fellowship presented 
by incoming  

KL Sean Nolin  The HENNIKER LIONS 
continue with their  

Food Pantry &  
Garden Project 
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  The FRANKLIN LIONS just 
completed our KidSight Screening in the 
Franklin Area Schools this year. We are 
working on our Renaissance Faire to be 
held on September 8th and 9th, 2018 
at the held at O'Dell Park in downtown 
Franklin.  
 
 The NEWPORT LIONS sponsored 
the Red Cross blood drive and supply the 
volunteers from the club. 23 pints 
collected. May 23rd Blood Drawing 
NMHS, 22 Units collected -June 13th 
Wed. Reg and Board meeting 6 PM Salt 
Hill II.- July 18th Wed. Reg and Board 
meeting 6 PM Salt Hill II. -August 15th 
Wed. Reg and Board meeting 6 PM Salt 
Hill II. 
 

 The LITTLETON LIONS donated to 
Copper Cannon Camp-2 campers 
$900,2 campers to Camp Carefree 
and  Barton Center $750 each  for 
diabetes, Littleton Chamber of 
Commerce $55, All Saints Church Food 
Pantry $500, $200 to local burnout of 
home fire, NH Future In Sight (NH 
Association for the  Blind $200, Mt 
Eustis Ski Hill $200,Norris Cotton 
Cancer Center $400, North Country 
Home Health Hospice $200, $9000 
College Scholarships at Littleton High 
School, Babe Ruth Giants Team $300, 
Granite State Independent Living $100, 
Pathways Pregnancy Center $400, 
Brain Injury Assoc. $100, Girl Scout 
Cookie Drive for Soldiers $120, Littleton 
Regional Health Care-Oncology $400, 
Littleton Historical Society $50, Twin 
State Soccer Tickets $200 and four 
Lions participated in Littleton Memorial 
Day Procession providing water for 
participants 
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 The PEMI-BAKER LIONS 

 
PDG Henry McKee inducting 2 new members into 
the new Pemi Baker Lions club, and I, as incoming 

District Governor, given the honor of installing 
their new officers for their 
 second year of existence.   

 
The BRISTOL LIONS 

 
ANNUAL RAFFLE 

TICKETS ON SALE THRU SEPTEMBER 3rd 
 

DRAWING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 4th 
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CELEBRATE 95 YRS OF SERVICE with 

THE MANCHESTER &  

NASHUA LIONS 

SEPTEMBER 29TH  

WATCH FOR TIME & LOCATION 
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GLOBAL ACTION TEAM 

  DG Fred Plett 
 
 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM 
  PDG Henry McKee 

  PCC Christine Greenwood 
 
 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TEAM 
  PDG Eric Lindberg 

 
 

GLOBAL SERVICE TEAM 
   IPP Bob Hansen 

 
 
 
 

ZONE 1  
Goffstown, Hooksett,  
Manchester, Pinardville 

 
ZONE 2  

Amherst, Bedford, Brookline, 
Merrimack, Milford, Wilton 

 
ZONE 3  

Antrim/Bennington, Gap Mtn, 
 Jaffrey-Rindge, Monadnock,  

Peterborough, Souhegan 
 

ZONE 4  
Chesterfield, Hinsdale, Keene, 

Westmoreland 
 

ZONE 5  
Concord, Henniker, Hillsboro,  

Hopkinton, Weare 
 

ZONE 6  
Andover, Claremont, Franklin, 
New London, Newport, Sunapee 

 
ZONE 7  

Bristol, Canaan, Enfield-Mascoma,  
Hanover, Orford, Plymouth 

 
ZONE 8  

Cohase/Woodsville, Lafayette, 
Lancaster, Lisbon, Littleton,  

Whitefield 

 
GET YOUR MEETING 

 NEWS HERE ! 
 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICES 
Thursday, June 14, at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd  
Bedford at 6:30 pm 

 
LIONS SIGHT & HEARING  

Thursday, June 21, at Blakes, 
Manchester at 6:30 pm 

 
LIONS HEALTH  

SERVICES BOARD 
Tuesday, June 26, at 

Hannaford’s Kilton Rd Bedford 
at 6:30 pm 

 
LTSSA  

TWIN STATE SOCCER 
ASSOCIATION  

Last Wed of the month at  
Luis Luis in West Lebanon 

(Powerhouse Mall)  
(subject to change) 

 
 

***************** 
MD44 AUDIO EQUIPMENT 

2018-2019 
 
 

~ SOUTHERN CHAIR ~ 
 

MCC Christine Greenwood 
Keene Lions 

 
613 Old Walpole Road 

Surry, NH 03431 
cgreenwood@walpolebank.co

m 
W: 603.355.1653 
C: 603.762.4124 

 
 

~ NORTHERN CHAIR ~  
 

Rosalie Smith 
Hopkinton Lions 

 
425 Little Tooky Road 
Contoocook, NH 03229 

thenursenice@hotmail.com 
H: 603.746.5781 
C: 603.848.3402 

 

ZC 1  BRUCE WORTHEN 
545 FOX HOLLOW WAY 

MANCHESTER, NH 03109 
603.218.2319 

 e: mothermarie46@yahoo.com 
 

ZC 2  RHONDA WYNNE 
344 ELM STREET U61 
MILFORD, NH 03055 

603.930.1181 
e: rwynnemilford@comcast.net 

 
ZC 3  ROLAND PATTEN 

PO BOX 421 
PETERBOROUGH, NH 03458 

603.924.6421  
e: ramvpatten@comcast.net 

 
ZC 4  DEBRA HAMEL 

313 MAIN STREET 
MARLBOROUGH, NH 03455 

413.320.3833  
e: debhamel@rocketmail.com 

 
ZC 5  DIK DAGAVARIAN 

2 BELA VIEW DRIVE 
BOW, NH 03304 

603.856.7268  
e: dikdag2@yahoo.com 

 
ZC 6  KATHRYN HOKE 

PO BOX 204 
ELKINS, NH 03233 

603.526.2484  
e: krhoke@echocominc.com 

 
ZC 7 STEPHANE CRAWFORD 

1717 NORTH GROTON ROAD 
RUMNEY, NH 03266 

603.960.0056  
e: youarebeautifulskin@gmail.com 

 
ZC 8  GORDON REBELLO           

537 PRESIDENTIAL HWY         
JEFFERSON, NH 03583  

603.586.4449  
e: info@evergreenmotelnh.com  

 and 
ZC 8  RICHARD WRIGHT 

30 CASINO ROAD 
WHITEFIELD, NH 03598 

603.475.1910  
e: dwright1971@hotmail.com 

LEADERSHIP DIRECTORY PART II 


